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Business Use of Telephone/Cellular Telephone Policy

Last updated April 1, 2008

The University recognizes that certain employees need to use a telephone for business purposes as a means of communication with the University due to extensive travel and other emergency related issues. At the same time, the rules associated with telephones are onerous and complex causing an administrative burden to the school and to the employee. Finally, the University recognizes that a cellular telephone is considered to be standard equipment for most if not all working people in the United States. The following policy incorporates these needs with the needs of the University to stay in contact with its employees while traveling.

Policy:
The University will allow employees subject to extensive travel or who for emergency business reasons must have access to a telephone at all times an allowance to offset the cost of maintaining a cellular telephone.


Eligibility: Employees whose job requirements demand significant travel or separation from the office. These individuals will be entitled to a monthly allowance for the reimbursement of a portion of their cellular telephone cost.

Procedures:
1. The University of Dallas will not purchase or reimburse an employee for telephone equipment. The cost of the actual telephone is up to the employee as well as all features associated with that telephone.

2. Reimbursement may be for the basic cellular usage or for a data plan depending on the needs of the University.

3. A data plan reimbursement will only be for those that must have access to e-mail while traveling and only to the extent that travel is extensive. This decision will be made by the employee's supervisor.

4. The allowance will be included in the employee's income and will be subject to all appropriate taxes. The payment of the allowance will be through the payroll system.

5. The cell phone allowance is a taxable reimbursement and as such is not considered to be earned wages for purposes of contributions to the Universities 403B contribution plan.

6. The University will not require documentation regarding telephone usage but will require justification for a need of a data plan.

7. The cost of the cell phone allowance must be included in the department budget within which the employee works.

8. The approval of the allowance must be given at the organizational level and by the appropriate Vice President.

9. The basic cellular phone allowance is $40 per month/$20 per pay-period based on 24 pay periods per year.

10. The data plan allowance, which includes the basic cell phone allowance, is $60 per month/$30 dollars per pay-period based on 24 pay periods per year.

11. The University will not pay for additional costs associated with the wireless service except for specific request made by the University of the employee and these cost will be reimbursed by an expense reimbursement process only.

Implementation of the policy:
The phone policy is considered to be effective immediately upon its publication. New request for a telephone allowance will follow this policy and all individuals who currently are on the old policy will transition to this policy effective January 1, 2013.
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